
Council Meeting

August 12, 2008
Present

Pastor Crown, Gary Schwede, Burt Endsley, Phil Hecht, Ilona Gurske, Rudy Schroeter, Michelle Price, and Cameron MacKenzie

Meeting opened at 7:55 p.m. with prayer by Pastor.

Devotions by Pastor were on Psalm 103. This “sandwich psalm” begins and ends with songs of praises to God. The middle section, verses 6-19, explains reasons why David is praising God and recalls God delivering the Israelites from Egypt. When David is praying, he recalls the Scriptures, which is a good practice for us. The first reason that David mentions for why God should be praised is that He forgives us.
Minutes of the July meeting were approved as corrected. 
August/September Calendar
· The Boy Scouts need a room for meetings on the first Wednesday of the month. Rudy to send Cynthia an email.
· On September 21, there will be a planning meeting in conjunction with the voters’ meeting.
Pastor’s Report
· Pastor wishes to thank our Father for the Vicar’s devotion to the Lord Jesus Christ, His Church, and the vicarage program. Once again we enjoyed an exceptional year. As the Pastor informed David and Lisa, no comparisons are to be made with other vicars. Pastor spoke with David and Lisa Solum, and briefed them on vicarage.

· Burt will need to talk to the new vicar about financial matters like insurance.

· Cynthia asked for a vacation from September 12 to September 17, which is fine. In the future, the Council President can forward her vacation requests to the Council via email.

Board of Missions and Evangelism
· PAMS has called Pr. Chan; no response yet. Pastor expects a response probably by the end of August.
· No Friends of Mercy. It might resume in spring.
Board of Elders

· Installation of David Solum as vicar at the 8:15 service on August 17.
· Pastor will be away August 22-25; the Rev. Jim Sorenson will celebrate and preach.

· Trinity will have a new advertisement in the phone book. It is a column ad under LCMS with Trinity’s name, service times and it was $50 cheaper.

Board of Christian Education

· Pastor wishes to thank everybody who helped out with VBS. It went very well. Money was collected for St. Paul Mountain View’s Spanish Mission. Pastor will send a letter with the check.

· Meeting with parents in September to determine shape of catechesis; waiting for response.
· Wednesday Bible Class will resume, and the topic is Constantine to Charlemagne.

· Sunday Bible Class will finish Colossians, then study Leviticus, followed by hymnody.
Board of Campus Ministry

· Pastor has not heard from any congregations (save one) about new students attending Stanford this fall.

· He has a list of students from Stanford. Pastor, Vicar, and Cameron to meet to prepare for coming year.
Board of Maintenance

· Paint fell off the parsonage, and primer is needed.

· The shower in the parsonage broke and Kurt Lehman thinks a new lever is needed.
Youth

· Pastor hopes to have a youth report on Higher Things

Women’s Guild

· Hiatus until next month

Circuit, District, and Synod

· Pastor had a conversation with Fort Wayne Seminary’s VP for Institutional Advancement. They discussed Trinity possibly setting up a permanent endowment to help support students. Pastor suggested that Trinity could create an endowment of $30,000 raised over 3 years. These funds would be raised outside the regular budget. Gary suggested that we could use money from the Barnabas fund to support this endowment. Council discussed whether we wanted to use Barnabas fund or challenge the Church to separately raise the money. Council decided next step was to ask Fort Wayne Seminary some more specifics about this endowment fund.
President’s Report
· Trinity still needs a congregational secretary.

· Palo Alto Unified School District has contacted Trinity and asked permission for Trinity’s campus courtyard to be available for off-campus evacuation of students at Addison and Walter Hays Elementary schools. The district has provided a Memorandum of Understanding and a Certificate of Coverage. Pastor and Gary agreed that this is a good opportunity to be of service to our neighbors in the event of an emergency. The only possible obstacle was that Trinity would need to be insured and indemnified. Phil will find the proper language for this type of agreement.

· Email distribution of minutes from Council and Voters’ Assembly meetings has begun.

· The church secretary’s computer has been replaced and is in service. She is very happy with it. The cost to the congregation was $639.20, which will likely be taken from the capital expenditure fund. Gary donated an LCD monitor and set everything up, with help from Vicar Sias.
· At the Voters’ Assembly meeting, we heard several ideas for making our church more welcoming. This is partially in response to the Board of Stewardship’s planning for facility improvements, to be finalized soon. The Council should continue to think on this. There are many empty seats in our services, and many empty souls who should fill them.

· District again asks us to consider contributing to their mission funding efforts. A letter from President Newton is available.

Board of Stewardship
· Board has been discussing improving the kitchen. Board feels it needs better information on what the remodeled kitchen would be used for and how the kitchen is currently used. Phil will ask Parke Lehman for a list that she put together as part of the kitchen remodeling committee. Gary mentioned that last time the cost seemed too high (about $200 - $250K). Rudy thought there were things that could be done to improve the kitchen for about $50,000.

Board of Maintenance
· Rudy inspected the vicarage, and it was in very good condition. Rudy did paint the bathroom ceiling. The electrical system and plugs are working. 

· Rudy also checked the phone in the vicarage and it seems to be working. Maybe a new phone is needed. We could also get the phone company to come out and check the line.

· Rudy also checked the exterior. The windows need some work. Some just need regrouting, but a few are showing signs of dry rot. Rudy also thought the vicarage could use a window-mounted air conditioner.

· The janitorial staff is less than adequate. Cleaning is perfunctory. Many deficiencies are evident.  For example, the Church has been out of paper towels, and the janitors have not restocked them as they are supposed to do. Rudy will call up other churches and see what janitorial staffs they use to look for replacement janitorial services.
· Church cleaning is scheduled for August 23. Vic Hesterman is coming up with a list of outside projects that people could work on. Ilona mentioned that we could also use inside cleaning. Pastor said he could try to come up with a list of items for inside cleaning.
Board of Christian Education
· Rally Day for Sunday School is scheduled for September.

· Trinity might want to think about having high schoolers as part of the VBS program as some of the older students wanted to keep going.

Board of Campus Ministry
· Cameron signed a contract to put Trinity in two printed and one online Stanford directories. The cost was $240. 
Treasurer
· Church is expected to have a deficit of $19,000, which is about $2000 higher than last year.

· Most of the budget items are in line, the utilities might be a little higher than last year.

· California law requires that if the Church wants to provide insurance for volunteers for Trinity then the Board must pass a motion making that explicit. (Trinity has been covering Church volunteers under the insurance policy.) Burt introduced a motion to that effect, and it passed unanimously. Pastor asked whether location mattered, e.g. if someone was volunteering for Trinity but was not on the Church premises, would they still be covered?  This would be spelled out in our insurance policy, but that document was not available at the meeting.
Old Business
· None

New Business
· None

Meeting adjourned at 10:03 p.m.
Pastor closed with prayer.

Respectfully submitted by Cameron MacKenzie.
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